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	Comments


This PRR may have objectives that are truly urgent, and of which I am unaware.  However, components of this PRR appear to address aspects of the future competitive metering market that is being designed at this time.  In particular, it seems to indicate that a customer whose consumption no longer meets the level that requires an IDR meter under ERCOT Protocols, should have a less functional meter in place, even if it requires changing out the more capable meter to downgrade the functionality.  This does not seem like the appropriate way to move the metering market forward, i.e., to be insisting on lowering the meter capabilities on premises where a more advanced meter capability is already in place.  

If the intent is to allow the customer to move back to a profile because they qualify to be settled that way, it would seem to be a better idea to allow them to do that without removing the existing meter to put in a less capable one.  If the related concern is gaming the system by switching frequently between IDR settlement and profile settlement, then a requirement can be in place that if such a customer chooses to switch to a profile, that they cannot switch back to IDR settlement for 12 months.  It should not be necessary to downgrade the meter to do this.

It looks to me like this PRR contains issues that should be considered by the Competitive Metering Working Group before it is considered by PRS.  One such issue is whether the market should be phasing out profiles when possible, and similarly, less functional meters when that is cost effective. 

